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Greenfield Township Supervisors’ Meeting – March 1st 2022 Meeting Minutes  

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenfield Township Supervisors was called to order at 
8:00 pm with the pledge of Allegiance. 

The roll call was Supervisor Slebodnik present, Supervisor Totsky present, Supervisor 
Mancuso present, Attorney Casper present, Secretary Brewer present. A Supervisor’s 
quorum was present so the meeting was able to proceed. 

There were no corrections to the minutes of the February 1st meeting by the Supervisor’s so 
the minutes stood approved as distributed. 

The Township departments read or stated verbally their reports as available. During the 
Treasurer’s report Supervisor Mancuso made a motion to approve the Draft financial audit 
by Williams Owens and Company. Supervisor Totsky seconded that motion. The motion 
passed with a voice vote with all Supervisors present voting yes.  Afterwards Donald Flynn, 
the Sewer Authority Treasurer, gave a sewer Authority financial report.  

The following individuals commented and expressed their concerns on proposed Ordinance 
03/01/2022 amending the Township’s Sewer Ordinance: Brenda Gavin, Ken Atkinson, Betty 
Zuk, Mike Mazza, Glen Shifler, Jack Williams, Paul Mancini, Bill Farber Jr, Kathy Grande, 
Brandon Atkinson, and Linda Jenkins. 

Supervisor Mancuso moved to table Ordinance 01/01/2022 amending the Township’s 
Sewer Ordinance. Supervisor Totsky seconded that motion. The motion passed with a voice 
vote with all Supervisors present voting yes.   

Michael Schupp expressed his concerns about the condition of the property at Shust Rd and 
Rt 106. Patty Apostolakes reported on upcoming events in the Township. 

Supervisor Slebodnik moved to adjourn the meeting. Supervisor Mancuso seconded that 
motion. The motion passed with a voice vote with all Supervisors present voting yes. The 
meeting was adjourned at 9:07pm. 

 


